Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday March 20th.2023
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.R.Cushing  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.B.Coe  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC) 

Apologies: None
a) Public participation None.
b) Police Report  Nine incidents had been recorded in January
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that funds had been allocated to a speed limit reduction scheme on the A140 through Hainford and Stratton Strawless. There would be a public consultation on the proposal to close Mayton Wood recycling centre. Cllr.Holland said she was expressing concern that Broadland DC proposed to extend delegation to Council officers on a wider range of policies.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Cllr.Hegarty gave a report on the most recent committee meeting at which it was said that passenger numbers were now at 65% of pr-pandemic levels and were steadily rising.
e) St.Faiths Centre Report Cllr.Browne said that new members had joined the committee and the financés were in good order.
f) Full Council 
1. Apologies None
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting. Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee
3. Minutes of the meeting on February 20th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports None
5.  Planning No objection was raised to an extension at 6a Swan Street. The Council objected to a double garage at 118 Old Norwich Road being beyond the building line and incompatible with the street scene.
6. Working Party This advisory group had completed a survey at the school and had invited adult comment via the parish magazine with residents being invited to comment direct to the Council or via drop off boxes at the Surgery, School and Post Office.
7. Horsham Park Hedge and seating The Clerk was asked to investigate ivy clearance and hedge planting along the Coltishall Lane boundary. He had received a quotation for picnic benches and it was agreed to purchase three made of recycled plastic which would be maintenance free.
8. Parish Council Elections The Clerk issued nomination packs to those who required them and drew attention to the closing date for delivery by hand to Broadland by 4.00 p.m. on Tuesday April 4th.
9. War Graves Commission The Clerk had established that there were three WW1 graves in West Lane cemetery and was in dialogue with the church about the installation of a plaque.
10. Correspondence Norse had notified the Council that their annual mowing contract would increase by 8.4%.  T.T.Jones had offered a new three year maintenance contract for the 79 street lights at £1259.96/annum which was accepted.
11. Accounts due for payment









Accounts paid between meetings






    
Wave


Blind Lane allotments




£18.68
Wave


Coltishall Lane allotments




£217.62
Accounts due:









NPower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)



£97.88
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) and expenses



£624.34
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The metal seats in the village needed painting. Cllr.Wilks to arrange. The Clerk would speak to the highways engineer about grit bins and the bollard at the crematorium entrance. There was damage to fencing at Swan Green.
13. Next meeting preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting April 17th. Mission Room 7.30 
